IMPORTANT
DATES

Student Free Day
Monday 4th November

Dear Parents/Caregivers,

We certainly started off the term with an artistic
bang. It was wonderful to join with our school
community to share the wonderful art work
collaborations of the students and wider
community. Both visual arts and performing arts
have featured well at school this term. Our library is
still bright and vibrant with much art work still on
display. Choir has had many opportunities to
perform both at school and the Sir Robert
Helpmann Theatre as part of the Festival of Music.
Congratulations to all involved.

We are now busy preparing for Sports Day and look
forward to a day where every child can participate
and do their best. A reminder that Monday is a
Student Free day and staff will be continuing to
develop their knowledge in the teaching of
morphology as part of our literacy and reading
program.

Mrs Shelley Cameron
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25km/h past a stationary school bus - this
applies to all traffic in both directions
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STUDENT FREE DAY
MONDAY 4TH NOVEMBER

Assembly on Friday the
8th of November
(Week 4) will begin
early at 2:45pm

OUR 2021
SPORTS DAY @és Q’Ce
MONDAY CASUAL DAY
18TH
NOVEMBER
A SPORTS DAY
pﬁ%ﬁ'ﬁﬂ ‘#'.'.‘;"Ef,f,sg::" Friday 8th November
WEEK 5. Theme - Splash of Colour

Gold Coin donation toward the Luekemia
Foundation - a Foundation close to Mrs
McCallums heart

Please see slip in this Newslink
regarding morning tea donations



2024 Runathon

Congratulations to everyone who participated in this years runathon. At
this stage our fundraising efforts are at $6000. Please finalise your
donations ASAP via QKR. Thank you for your support.

CLASS AWARDS:

Rec and 1/2 classes:
Miss Sneath - average
3.60km per student

2/3 and 3/4 classes:
Mrs. Maney/Ms.
Hetherton - average
4.08km per student

5/6 classes:
Mrs. Wegener/Mrs.
Foulds - average
4.31km per student

Thank you to Mrs. Nicole
Blackwell for opening our
Runathon. It has been 40
years since the run was
introduced to our school
back in 1984 by Mr. Paul
Adler who was a grade 7
teacher. Nicole was the first
female to make 100kms.

Thank you to the Bordertown ‘Balcery far
the donation of bread for our sausage

INDIVIDUAL AWARDS:

Rec and 1/2 classes:
Jayden - 6.3km

2/3 and 3/4 classes:
Patrick - 6.6kms

5/6 classes:
Lachlan - 7.5kms
Cruze - 7.5kms

TEACHER AWARD:

Mrs Hillier - 11kms



Thank you to our community who came out to support the opening night of our Intergenerational
Art Trail. What a night it was!

It was an explosion of colour and creativity with various elements to excite your senses.
Some of the major highlights was the crowd favourite Glow Room, our interactive art
installations, collaborative projects and silent auction.

This event was a huge effort by all involved and I'd like to congratulate all of the artists, young
and old who contributed a masterpiece to this exhibit.

The evening was an indication of how hard the students have worked throughout the year in their
art lessons and what a better way to celebrate all of their achievements than by showcasing
their work with family and friends.

I'd like to take this opportunity to thank the following, Naomi Fallon from the Tatiara District
Council for all of her hard working helping to bring the event to life. Without her expertise, this
event wouldn’t have been the success it was.

The Tatiara District Council for generously donating the funds to purchase the brand new front
fence panels, painted by the year 5/6 students.

The Good Country Community Op shop for their huge donation to the event which helped to
purchase extra art resources such as canvases, fluro paint and mounting paper.
Bordertown Little Gym for sponsoring the evening’s face painter, Millie and contributing a
donation to future art resources.

The Bordertown High School students who donated their time face painting, all of the evening’s
volunteers on food stalls, in the glow room and on the ribbon table, plus the food trucks who
attended.

Our project partners the Walkway Gallery Bordertown, Bordertown High School, Carol Murray
Children’s Centre, Bordertown Aged Care Facility and our artist in residence, James Parker.
Finally, a huge thank you to everyone who helped along the way. Whether that be helping in the
art room throughout the year cutting, gluing, sticking, mounting or during the school holidays to
hang nearly 2000 pieces of art work.

In particular Mrs Cameron, Mrs Johnson, Mrs McCarthy, Mrs Blackwell and the art club girls who
came along during their school holidays over 3 full days to help.

The evening raised just over $1400 from the cake stall, silent auction and gold coin donations.
These funds will go towards purchasing art resources for all students, starting with a clay unit
beginning next week.

All of the students amazing art work will be sent home at the end of the school year for families
to enjoy.

Thank you once again to everyone who helped, big or small to bring this event to life.
Please enjoy some photos from the evening by Emma Orrock and Sarah Cunningham Photography.
Mrs Harkness.






Volunteer Induction Session

If so, please read the information below and register
for your place at the volunteer induction session.

Bordertown Primary School

Volunteer Induction Session

Tuesday 12th November
5.30pm in the Library

Volunteers are a very important
part of our school community and
if you are considering
volunteering at the school you
will need to attend an induction
session as part of the application
process.

For more information or to book
your place, please contact the
front office.




Sapsasa Girls AFL Carnival

In week 2, Monday to Wednesday,
Stella H, Stella K and Pippa went
to Adelaide to play Sapsasa
Football. We played 9 games and
won 7. This made us just finish
3rd overall in Div 1 and the top
country team. On Monday we
went to the Beach House as a
team and then the Surf
Lifesaving Club for dinner. We
had lots of fun and we enjoyed
making new friends. We all got
quite a few goals each which was
great. We all learnt a lot from our
coaches Matt Willson and Ryan
Merrett so we would like to thank
them for being great coaches.

Sapsasa Basketball Carnival

On Friday October 25th, 15 students from
Bordertown PS travelled to Adelaide to
play in the Sapsasa Basketball Country
Schools final. We had 1 boys team and 1

girls team. Both teams competed in
division 1 and had very successful days.

The girls played well throughout the day,

finishing 3rd overall and just missing out

on playing in the grand final. The
Bordertown girls were the only team to
beat the eventual winners. A huge
achievement by the team.

The boys team went through the minor
round undefeated. In the grand final they
came up against a very good team and
unfortunately couldn’t quite get the win.
They finished 2nd and received a silver
medal for their efforts.

Thank you to Wade and Damien for
coaching the teams and for all the
parents who helped with scoring and
driving the players to each of the
carnivals. Without your help these days
are not possible.



On Tuesday and Wednesday of Week 2, Bordertown Primary hosted cyber safety expert
Susan McLean, who ran both parent and student workshops. Susan was a Victorian Police
Officer who has over 20 years experience dealing with the issues children are facing in
the online world.

The e-safety Commissioner summarises the range of online issues that young people face

as:

e Cyberbullying

e Online harrassment or stalking

e Image based abuse (wWhen someone shares or threatens to share an intimate image or
video (which can be altered through the use of Al) without the consent of the person)

e Exposure to pornography

e Risk of child grooming

e Exploitation or misuse of personally identifiable information

Susan shared some frightening statistics on the types and levels of abuse that children

incur in the online world and her key messages in helping to reduce the risk in online use

for children included:

e Children Under 13 are not allowed on Facebook, Instagram, Kik, Snapchat, iTunes and
others

e Snapchat, Tiktok and Discord are the three most dangerous apps for children to use

e Roblox is dangerous for children due to its use by predators and children should not be
using this game

e Children should not be exchanging any personal information online

e Devices should NOT be allowed in bedrooms or bathrooms, but only used in common
areas

e Create a family ‘online’ contract so that children understand the terms of use of
technology in your household

e Be aware the majority of children WILL NOT tell a parent/teacher if bullied or harassed
online for fear that they will lose internet access

e Make sure that your children understand that they will not get in trouble if they tell
you about a problem

These key messages were reiterated to children in years 3-6 in the student workshop that
Susan conducted. She asked the children to reflect on their own internet and social media
use and if they are using it responsibly. Students completed a worksheet they were able
to bring home to share with parents and guardians what they learnt in the presentation. |
would encourage you to openly chat to your child about this.

Susan’s website, as well as the e-safety Commisioner website are both full of useful
information on how to reduce the risk of children engaging in the online world.
Having open, frequent conversations with your children about their internet use, what
they see, what games they play, and who they chat to is a vital and integral part of
ensuring our children are using respectful relationship skills in the online space, and
helping to keep our children safe.

We would like to acknowledge and thank Glen and the D & M Rural Team as well as
Helping Hands to help bring Susan to Bordertown. Your support in this is greatly
appreciated.

Chelsea March






Smifes

This term we are running our Growing Resilient
Kids Workshop at our Naracoorte HQ. This is open
to our current and new clients, as well as
community members and educational staff.

Wednesday 13th November, 6:30pm - 8:30pm
Smiles All Round, 223 Smith St, Naracoorte
Cost: $60 per person

Tickets limited, maximum 20.
Register via
https://www.stickytickets.com.au/YXXVR

If you have any queries please contact us at
admin@smilesallround.com.au.

Sports Day
Morning Tea Donations

We are seeking single serve, precut pieces to be delivered
to the Breakfast Club Kitchen on the morning of Sports
Day between 8:30-9am.

Please return the slip below to the front office if you are
able to help with a donation or to serve.
O\

(Please Circle)
Volunteers 8-9am 9-10am 10-11am
Donations Cake/Cupcakes Biscuits Slice

Family Name:



https://www.stickytickets.com.au/yxxvr/growing_resilient_kids_workshop.aspx

